
IN THE NEWS 
 
Netball Rally 
We had a great day on Wednesday at the CPRSSP netball at The Deanes with nine year 5 and 6 pupils.  
The sun was shining and we enjoyed playing the 5 games in our pool!  
Our team were brilliant; showing determination to succeed  and supporting each other!  
We celebrated our super goals with high energy and ended the day by cheering on a fellow Robus school 
who made  it to the semi finals !  
Thank you to Ivy, Lilah, Millie,Jackson,Scarlett, Aimee, Mia, Molly and Melvin for a really great day - we are 
very proud of you.  
Mrs Moore and Mrs Headley  

 
Football Match Report 
We played the final league match of the season against South Benfleet Primary.  It was a good match with 
shared possession to begin with, just before the half time whistle blew Freddie drove the ball to Matteo 
who scored netting the ball in the top, left corner.  Early in the second half South Benfleet scored an 
equaliser but Montgomerie quickly responded with a goal by Melvin in the bottom, left corner.   Minutes 
later South Benfleet was award a free kick at the edge of the box and scored.  Unfortunately in the closing 
minutes of the match South Benfleet got a corner and scored, Montgomerie put in a final push but was 
unable to score, the game ended 3-2 to South Benfleet.   Well done to the team – Freddie, Layne, Jacob, 
Matteo, Harry, Addison, Melvin, Eddie, Joey and Beau.  

Have a lovely bank holiday weekend! 
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EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 
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CELEBRATE  
Montgomerie Mentions: Henry, Arthur, Imogen, Harrison, Macey, Oliver, Sophia, 
Matilda, Aston, Grace, Isabelle and Harper-Star 
VIP Lunchers: Jesse and Tommy. 

HOUSE DOJOS 
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ATTENDANCE 
The national picture of attendance is currently fluctuating. Previously, we compared our attendance to a 
National figure of 96%; presently this figure fluctuates week on week. The government clarification of 
‘regular’ attendance has not changed: it still means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Our motto, 
every second counts, is at the heart of Montgomerie. We must  work together to continue to improve 

attendance and punctuality. This week’s National: 91.7% 
 

The Royals Class 96.00% Above national 
 Peacock Class 97.42% Above national 
Curie Class 95.32% Above national 
Attenborough Class 98.00% Above national 
Barnardo Class 95.38% Above national 
Branson Class 96.90% Above national 
Luther King Class 95.71% Above national 
Whole School this Week 96.42% Above national 
Whole School to Date 96.42% Above national 
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